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Mr President,
Poland thanks Israel for the presentation of its national report.

We welcome the steps taken by Israel to “put greater focus on the rights of older persons” and to referencing, in its national legislation, “the principles of the CRPD”. However, we note concerns made by the Committee on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights  about “the high incidence of poverty among older persons in Israel“ and “the large portion of students with disabilities enrolled in special classes or special schools”. 

We are also concerned by recent rise of tension and violent incidents at the Holy Sites in  Jerusalem as well as by  continued violence in the occupied West Bank. 
Poland recommends that Israel : 
1) increase the old-age pension to provide older persons with a decent living 
2) introduce legislation and policy on inclusive education to allow students with disabilities to attend mainstream schools 
3) harmonize its national legislation with article 7 of the International Covenant on Civil and Political Rights, in terms of definition of torture and removal of “necessity” as a justification for the crime of torture as well as ensure the accountability for perpetrators of torture or degrading treatment, and provide reparation and compensation to the victims
4) comply fully with international humanitarian law, in particular the principles of distinction, prohibition of indiscriminate and disproportionate attacks, and hold to account those responsible for its breach.

Thank you.
